768 Miller Drive.

V5n 3L6

Vancouver, B.C.

Monday February 19, 2007

Chairperson of the Stamp Advisory Committee

Canada Post Corporation

2071 Riverside Drive Suite N1070

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A OB1

Dear Chair:

   My name is Georgette Sandhu, I am writing to you because I would like tell you about my idea of a stamp. I believe health care is very important to Canadians because it helps those that can’t afford for the care. Unlike other countries, Medicare is given to everyone in need, regardless of there status. Medicare wouldn’t have come in to motion through many events that pushed it forward. I believe the most significant event was probably the Great Depression.

   The Great Depression was a huge problem for Canadians, many people lost jobs because of sales going down. Many people weren’t able to afford Medicare, especially those who were ill; died because they didn’t get the treatment they needed, many also died of malnourishment. 

  In addition many people were affected by this because the lost of jobs were great and there were very few jobs open. The people than fell into great debts, and many unemployed workers relied on the government for relief. The lack of income made it hard for people to pay their hospital bills.

   Also, the effect of the Great Depression was long lasting, it took 10 years before the government decided to put Medicare as a higher priority. The demand for medical assistance was great. It wasn’t until Tommy Douglas became leader of the CCF that his ideas of health care were being heard.

    The event shows how Medicare is important to Canadians. With Medicare, those with low status or are unemployed were able to afford the health assistance they need. Unlike other countries, we would be considered lucky to have it, they don’t have the leisure of just walking in when they need they need the help.

I think that the stamp should depict the troubles and hardships that people went through to get health care available to everyone.

Yours truly,

Georgette Sandhu

